MAGMA FLOOD CONTROL DISTRICT

MINUTES OF THE

Monday, MARCH 21, 2011 MEETING

The Magma Flood Control District called to order its Meeting of March 21, 2011, at 4:11 p.m. in the Florence Unified School District - Anthem K-8 School - Band Room, 2700 North Anthem Way, Florence, Arizona 85132.  This meeting was duly posted and the public was also provided a toll-free number of 1-800-920-7487 to participate telephonically.  Appearing at the meeting were District General Manager Kent Pace and public members Tom Van Maren and Shane Spraye.  Appearing telephonically were President Vinson Dobson, Board Members Ty LeSueur and Le Smith.  Also appearing telephonic was District Counsel Stephen R. Cooper and Larry Pfeiffer, Assistant Secretary for the District.  Public member Jaclyn Revis (the communications coordinator for Anthem at Merrill Ranch) also joined the meeting telephonically a few minutes into the meeting.  
President Vinson Dobson dispensed with the introductions. 
The first item of business was discussion for approval of the Minutes of the March 15, 2011, Board Meeting.  The Minutes were previously distributed to the Board and posted on the District website.  A motion was made Ty LeSueur to approve the Minutes and it was seconded by Le Smith, this matter passed unanimously.   

The next item of business was a General Manager status report. General Manager Pace wished to discuss three matters with the Board.  Initially he informed the Board NRCS had not signed Modification #3.  General Manager Pace was advised by NRCS Modification #3 and the $850,000.00 dollars in additional funding was at risk and not likely to be funded as part of the Dam Quality Assurance Plan.  General Manager Pace hoped to persuade NRCS, assuming we can complete the Dam repairs within the current budgets estimates (an amount below the $10,000,000 of federal funds obligated for the project), to allow District funds spent on the Quality Assurance Plan to be categorized as “in-kind” project costs.  If NRCS agrees, the net effect would be that NRCS would effectively pay 65% of the Quality Assurance Plan expenditures.    

General Manager Pace advised the Board the apparent low bidder does have a lengthy litigation history.   General Manager Pace also noted several other of the bidders had lengthy histories as well.  General Manager Pace noted in reviewing these contractors he found out the low bidder is one of the largest contractors in the State of Arizona and does have a good reputation and has completed a large number of project with governmental entities such as ADOT.  General Manager Pace noted he would recommend we move forward and award the contract to the low bid contractor given the fact there was $550,000.00 dollar difference between the low bid and next low bidder.    
The next item of report was a status of report of federal funding.  General Manager Pace noted because of the federal budget and the stop gap budget measures, NRCS funding for dam repairs and operations may be at risk.  General Manager Pace reported that he had been informed that the operational budget line item for NRCS watershed rehabilitation was “zeroed out” and that the watershed Rehabilitation program had been cut from $20,000,000.00 to $10,000,000.00 Dollars in the latest Continuing Resolution.  A concern was expressed that Congress could sweep all funding for Rehabilitation projects.  General Manager Pace stated to the extent that 1) NRCS is willing to direct monies to the District pursuant to NRCS Agreement 68-9457-10-492, and 2) the construction contract could be modified to protect the District in the event Federal Funding were halted, the District should consider moving forward with awarding the construction contract.  

Due to the above issues a motion was made by Ty LeSueur and seconded by Le Smith to enter into an Executive Session with District staff and legal counsel to discuss these issues.  The Executive Session was called at 4:30 p.m.  Thereafter, the District adjourned in to Executive Session. 

The District reconvened into regular session at 5:05 p.m.  Thereafter, a motion was made by Le Smith to table items 4 and 5 of the Agenda which related to award of the construction contract to FNF Construction and granting authority to the General Manger to sign the notice to proceed, as well as to process change orders on the dam rehabilitation project.  Thereafter, this motion was unanimously approved.

The Board then directed the General Manager and legal counsel to work with the low bidder to attempt to resolve contract terms and issues arising out of the uncertainty of federal funding for the project.  
 The next item of business was other business that may come before the Board, there was no other business.

  
There being no further business the District Meeting was adjourned at 5:20 p.m.

DATED this _____ day of March, 2011.

___________________________________

STEPHEN R. COOPER, 

District Attorney
1

